
 

March 2022 in Hungary 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Praise the Lord, we are on station in Hungary! 

 

On February 15, our Covid tests came back negative 

(thanks for your prayers), so we made our way to 

O’Hare on the 16th. United messed up our 

reservetions because of the extra baggage. We took 

100 lbs. of “The Bridge” tracts for the five Hungarian 

churches, so it took us an hour and a half of 

negotiations just to check in. After that, our flights 

were easy and customs in Munich and Budapest 

were smooth. 

 

This is our seventh replacement in Hungary, so it 

feels like coming home. The language is coming 

back, and the tastes, smells, smiles and cultural 

idiosyncrasies are so familiar. We hit the ground 

running with services, counseling, visitation, 

invitations to meals and entertaining in the church’s 

prophets chamber, which is our home for the next 

couple of months. 

 

Replacements here are unique in that once you have 

arrived, the other churches want you to minister  

 

 

 

 

 

there as well. Three of the five churches, Budapest, 

Pecs and, Nagykanizsa have staggered their midweek 

services Tuesday through Thursday so that they can 

occasionally swap pulpits and share special speakers. 

We have also been asked to speak at ladies’ 

meetings, a couples retreat and other get togethers. 

We are delighted to have our ministry broadened in 

this way, but it makes for a busy schedule. 

 

The church here has been growing and it is 

wonderful to meet new saints. The Olahs have been 

doing a wonderful job. Please pray as there are other 

occasional attenders who still need Christ. 

 

On the Monday after Easter, we shift our base of 

operation to Obuda, the 3rd district of Budapest to 

fill in for Zoli and Johanna Kiss.  

 

Thanks again for keeping us 

before the Throne. 

 

Praises: 

• Safe travels for us and our  

luggage 

• Opportunity to minister  

to vibrant and growing  

churches 

 

Prayer Requests: 

• Upcoming Couples'  

Retreat 

• Divine appointments along the way 

 

In the Beloved One, 

 Jim & Myra Wright 


